
We have reviewed the Application for Exemption from Audit of Woodmen Valley Fire Protection 
District. Based on our review, the December 31, 2021 Application for Exemption from Audit has been 
approved. We noted the following item that we believe deserves your attention:

The Application discloses that the District did not conduct an annual inventory of property. Both 
generally accepted accounting principles and the Local Government Audit Law require that capital 
assets be recorded in the financial records of the local government. In addition, the Local Government 
Uniform Accounting Law (Section 29-1-506, C.R.S.) requires an annual inventory of property of the 
local government. One purpose of the annual inventory of capital assets is to determine if there are any 
potential changes to those capital assets.

If we may be of any assistance to you, please feel free to call us at 303-869-3000.  For further 
resources see our web site at: www.colorado.gov/auditor

Sincerely,

Crystal L. Dorsey, CPA
Local Government Audit Manager
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